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Town of Bath Public Safety Committee Agenda
March 13, 2024, at 4:00pm
[bookmark: _Hlk141256949]Town of Bath Municipal Center

I. Meeting called to order by Scott Merki
II. Members in attendance: 
Commissioner Scott Merki
Chief William Carper 
Councilman Greg Schene
Councilman Elizabeth Skinner 
Councilwoman Rebecca MacLeod
Admin Sandra Venuto

III. Quorum – Yes
IV. Approval of Minutes from last meeting - Yes
V. Meeting Items covered this week:
VI. Overview of past items:
A. Councilwoman Rebecca from the Public Works Committee to speak about the speed signs in the Town of Bath. Rebecca spoke about a speed study through DOH, the inclusion of slow zones in the town, and the placement of speed signs on Wilkes St. It was also brought up how a traffic count needs to be done during the hotter months when there is more traffic both by car and pedestrian. Traffic signs for Green Street and Mercer Street were discussed in reference to ordering them and placement will be discussed later.
VII. New items:
A. Discussed February Stats for the Town of Bath.
B. Signage for audio and video surveillance outside of building and inside signage on office doors stating “Employees Only, No Public Access” was approved by the committee. Three audio and video surveillance signs will be placed outside and four employees only, no public access signs placed inside with discretion for more if necessary. 
C. Business License updates was discussed by the committee with the decision being made for a separate application for Apple Butter Festival. 
D. Ammunition purchase for the Berkeley Springs Police Department was approved by the safety committee.
E. The ParkMobile launch was discussed by the councilmembers with an update that the contract is being signed. Implementation and set-up of the program will begin shortly. 
F. The safety committee gave permission for another Parking Enforcement Officer to be hired by the department for beginning of week duties and weekends as needed. A draft job announcement will be sent to the Chief to be sent to Morgan Messenger and uploaded to both the Town of Bath website and Facebook.
G. The ordering of the new parking meter tickets was discussed, and the committee was let known that it is under way per the new ordinance.
H. The Municipal Court Fees for the Town of Bath was discussed briefly.
VIII. Adjourned
